
HOLDFAST BAY CROQUET CLUB 
GALA DAY 

A lot of hard work, planning and sleepless nights by Colin 
Broom our Club President, came to fruition this morning. 
 
We all gathered at 9.00am for registration and morning tea of 
coffee and beautiful cakes made by our members.  It was then 
out on to the three courts for three games of doubles prior to 
lunch.  It was quite warm in the sun and we ensured that there 
was plenty of iced water and sun screen on hand. 
 

Members partipation acknowledged.  Well 
Done to ALL 

 

Somebody has to put their hands in the 
bucket 

 
 
The morning session saw some very keen competition with the ladies taking the honours. 
Lunch was served at about 12.30pm which was a sit down BBQ and salads followed by 
fruit salad and gelato.  It was a delicious meal and those attending congratulated the 
cooks for their efforts. 
 
 
 
 
 
 



Some Photos from the morning session. 
 

 

 

 
  

The Kitchen helpers 
 

Lunch Service 

 
 



 
 
The afternoon session of two games saw some more keen competition with the men 
slightly ahead in the results.   After five games of doubles everyone was keen to return to 
the clubrooms, air-conditioning and a nice cold drink. 
 

A well earned rest by the workers 
 

Great fruit salad and Gelato 

The paid spectators 
 

Plenty of Raffle Prizes 

 
Afternoon tea of cakes, scones and slices was appreciated by all and everyone was well 
fed.   Colin Broom then announced the two runners up and then the winner of the day. 
Jim Carter from the North Adelaide Club was a runaway winner on the day.  
Congratluations to Jim, Well Played.  For his win he received a huge basket of goodies. 
 
The door prize was drawn followed by the raffle.  I think there were about twenty odd 
prizes for the raffle which were keenly sought after by all those present. 
 



 
Winner of the Door Prize 

 
Runners up for the day 

 

 

Jim Carter the Supreme WINNER 
 

These days are not successful unless Club members give up their time to assist in 
preparation and presentation and we thank all members who assisted on the day or 
contributed to the day in some manner. 
  

 
THANKS TO COLIN BROOM FOR HIS GREAT EFFORT IN MAKING THE DAY 

SPECIAL FOR EVERYONE 
 
A special thankyou to Colin Broom, who planned organised and ensured that all present 

had a wonderful and enjoyable day.  THANKS COLIN.  It is not an easy task but 
all members of the Club are very appreciative of everything you do for the members and 
the Club. 
 
Roger Zeuner 
Member Holdfast Bay Croquet Club 


